

ILR FLEECE COMMITTEE

Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, June 12, 2018

I. Call to order

Betty Moe called the ILR FLEECE COMMITTEE Conference Call Meeting to order at 5:15 PM (PST).

II. Attendance was taken. The following people were present:

Niki Kuklenski	Ron Wilkinson
Betty Moe	Joy Bishop- Forshey
Gladys Moritz	Paul Hastings

III. Open issues

- a) Judge's Fleece Test - Ron said that Betty should contact Darrel Anderson about input from the Fleece Committee. Betty agrees to contact Darrel.
- b) Niki suggested requesting to not call it an Open Book Test – Joy to send comment
Niki motioned and Joy 2nd – Passed.
- c) Annualized Weight Issue - Joy says let it go and move on. Ron shared that it is the only place in the guidelines or judging where the tie-breaker was not something judged earlier, thus leading to the question of whether judges were expected to still calculate annualized weight for every fleece. Since it is only listed for use as a tie-breaker at this time, he suggested removing any reference to Annualized Weight in the Guidelines in 2019. Paul motioned – Gladys 2nd. Passed unanimously.
- d) UAP Championship Title Updates - Ron is working to get fleece treated the same as halter or performance for UAP awards
- e) Ron reported that the UAP committee is working on the possibility of points for “Fleece Best of Show”

Merit System – send an email blast of ILR Merit System. Niki will forward to Susan at ILR using Betty's name.
- f) Look at score cards for editing.

Note: Governing Board meets August 15th – deadline for submitting any changes for the Open Book Test.

VI. Adjournment: Meeting adjourned by Niki and 2nd by Joy at 6:18 (PST) PM.